
CIA	Coalition	
03/17/2016 Time:	8:15am-9:35	 Bethel		
Meeting called 
to order by 

Jim	Hopwood		

Secretary	 Zebbie	Castilleja		

Attendees	
Jen	Dorsett,	Jim	Hopwood,	Rachel	Shaw,	Mark	Cole,	Shelley	Little,	Shayla	
Grigsby,	Kayla	Chambers,	Tracy	Boyle,	Julie	Urrutia,	Chris	Cisneros,	Dena	
Lodahl,	Suzi	Strausz,	Zebbie	Castilleja		

Programs	

Presenter:		 Jen Dorsett  

Discussion	 	

Conclusions	

Middle	School	Coalition:	Shayla	reported	that	they	have	a	meeting	today	
after	school	and	they	also	have	concessions	again.	They	want	to	do	a	
community	walkathon	for	mental	health	awareness	day	in	May.		
Prosser	High	School:	Tracy	reported	that	they	had	to	postpone	Monday	
Mayhem	night	until	next	Monday.	Still	undecided	if	there	will	be	after	prom	
party	again	this	year.	We	will	need	chaperones	to	help	out	with	the	event.		

Media	Campaigns		

Presenter:		  

Discussion	 	

Conclusions	

Let’s	Draw	The	Line:	Zebbie	reported	that	they	are	moving	forward	with	
posters	–	Sunny	donated	her	time	to	take	photos	of	the	youth	who	are	
driving	the	line.	There	was	a	great	group	of	kids	and	we	had	a	good	
representation	from	different	clubs.		
Talk	They	Hear	You:	Shayla	reported	that	they	are	hoping	this	will	raise	
awareness	among	parents	to	begin	talking	to	their	families	about	the	issues	
that	we	are	targeting.	Kelley	reported	that	they	will	be	delivering	postcards,	
similar	to	the	posters,	and	those	will	be	going	out	to	people’s	homes.	
Posters	will	be	in	the	newspaper	and	there	will	be	a	story	on	just	the	
campaigns	itself.		
	

Prescription	take	back	boxes		

Presenter:		 Jen Dorsett 

Discussion	 	

Conclusions	

Jen	reported	that	the	prescription	drop	off	box	has	been	
temporarily	moved	to	the	Police	Department	lobby.		
		
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



Coalition	Structure		

Presenter:		  

Discussion	 	

Conclusions	
	Secretary	Opening:	Zebbie	has	resigned	from	the	secretary	position	to	
prepare	for	other	responsibilities.	We	are	now	seeking	another	secretary,	if	
you	are	interested	in	that	position	let	Jen	know.		
	
	
	
	
	

Parent	Forum		

Presenter:		 Jen 

Discussion	 	
	

Conclusions	

Jen	reported	that	we	have	been	partnering	with	the	school	district	to	change	
school	culture.	This	event	on	March	26th	will	allow	parents	to	learn	about	
gangs,	drugs/alcohol,	and	depression/suicide.	They	can	pick	3	sessions.	
Fliers	have	been	sent	out	to	all	the	parents.	It	is	being	held	at	Prosser	High	
School,	8:30am-12pm.	It	also	went	out	to	surrounding	school	districts.		

Information	Session		

Presenter:		  

Discussion	 	

Conclusions	

Match	Documents:	Kelly	reported	that	part	of	the	grant	requirement	is	that	
we	match	$125,000	through	volunteer	time,	meeting	spaces,	copies,	etc.	Do	
not	count	the	monthly	general	meeting	because	Jen	will	account	for	those	
regardless.		
Guiding	Good	Choices:	We	are	now	offering	the	3rd	round	of	this	training.	
We	should	have	a	full	class	in	April.		
PEDA:	Jen	reported	that	she	received	a	standing	ovation.	Commissioner	
Small	told	her	to	turn	in	a	scope	of	work	to	see	if	we	can	receive	some	Public	
Safety	Sales	Tax	dollars.	



Community	Partner		

Presenter:		  

Discussion	 Community	Partners	

Conclusions	

Dena	reported	that	they	are	running	a	prevention	program	at	the	Club	and	
they	have	incentive	items	–	everything	going	well.	Club	members	have	been	
going	to	the	middle	school	coalition	meetings	and	then	coming	to	the	Club,	
so	Dena	was	happy	to	see	that	they	were	participating!		
	
Shelley	reported	that	WSP	in	Kennewick	on	the	3rd	Thursday	of	the	month	
will	check	car-seats	and	provide	you	with	a	lot	of	information.	Benton	and	
Franklin	County	has	1200	restaurants	and	it	is	on	the	rise.	She	mentioned	
that	Robin	Henley	can	come	speak	on	some	educational	issues.	Boys	&	Girls	
Circle	is	a	support	group	that	is	now	being	offered.		
	
Suzi	reported	that	she	can	help	out	at	the	forum	if	needed.		
	
Julie	reported	that	PMH	is	looking	for	a	CEO,	and	the	new	computer	program	
is	still	delaying	some	stuff	
	
Officer	Cole	said	he	really	want	to	tour	the	pot	shop	to	see	what	they	do	
there.	He	also	reported	that	Chief	is	getting	some	drug	prevention	
curriculum	and	he	hopes	to	get	into	some	classrooms	and	teach	that	
curriculum.	Officer	Cole	will	be	talking	to	the	manager	to	see	if	we	can	go	
over	there.		Discussed	possibility	of	him	helping	with	Second	Step	as	it’s	an	
approved	evidence	based	curriculum	
	
Kayla	reported	that	she	will	be	teaching	2nd	steps	next	week	on	the	alcohol	
modules.	She	is	doing	groups,	meeting	with	kids,	going	well	overall.		
	
Shayla	reported	that	there	is	another	family	night	for	free	at	Housel,	and	
buying	concessions	will	help	our	youth	coalition	–	held	Saturday	at	6:30.	
	
Jim	and	Kelley	reported	that	their	training	was	very	beneficial.	Jim	said	it	
was	very	re-assuring	and	eye-opening	and	he	is	glad	to	be	part	of	the	
coalition.		
	
Jim	reported	that	their	green	space	going	in	behind	the	church	is	for	the	
entire	community.		
	
Rachel	reported	that	Dave	has	been	hired	as	the	new	City	Administrator.	
Rachel	is	very	excited	to	have	him.	The	city	will	be	doing	a	health	fair	during	
Farmer’s	Market	opening	weekend.	There	will	also	be	car-seat	checks,	
bicycle	rodeo,	and	possibly	a	CIA	table	there.			
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


